

Outwood Academy Bishopsgarth

Harrowgate Lane, Stockton-on-Tees, TS19 8TF Tel: +44(0)1642 586262 Fax: +44(0)1642 570038

Web: www.bishopsgarth.outwood.com Email: enquiries@bishopsgarth.outwood.com

Head of School: Dr Mark Robinson

1 July 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am delighted to be writing to you with details of the Outwood Academy Bishopsgarth Olympics which will take place on **Thursday 21 July 2022**. The day will include a range of sports and activities including an inflatable assault course, athletics, mountain bike course and basketball.

Students should arrive at school at the normal time and be in their tutor room ready to commence activities at 8.25am. The day will finish as normal, with all students leaving the site by 2.30pm. We look forward to all students participating in our Olympics: please note that attendance will be recorded as normal.

All students should arrive at school wearing their full PE kit, including shorts, polo shirt, trainers, tracksuit bottoms and rugby top, to ensure they are suitably dressed to take part in the sports day whatever their role on the day. Please note that hoodies are not allowed to be worn on the school site, but black leggings may be worn instead of black shorts or tracksuit bottoms on this occasion.

Students will need to bring a packed lunch to school or you can complete the google form which has been shared with parents via text message this week to inform the kitchen staff if they would like to purchase a packed lunch or are entitled to a free packed lunch. Please note that, as always, sweets, chocolates, large bags of crisps and fizzy drinks are not permitted in school.

We would encourage all students to wear sunscreen and bring a hat to protect against the sun whilst outside for an extended period of time. There will be plenty of opportunities for students to wash and sanitise their hands throughout the day.

We will share photographs of our Olympics activities via our social media pages during the day, as unfortunately we are unable to welcome parents on site to watch events.

Should you have any questions regarding our Olympics, please do not hesitate to make contact via reception on 01642 586262.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs L Youngman Head of Physical Education